
Bowie Mine 
     P.O. Box 1488 

             Paonia, CO 81428 
(970) 929-5240 

 
March 17, 2025 
 
Rob Zuber 
Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
1313 Sherman St., Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Re: Bowie No. 2 Mine  

Permit C-1981-038,   
Permit C-1996-083         
Change in Permitting/On-Site contact    

 
Dear Mr. Zuber: 
 
Yesterday, on behalf of Bowie Resources LLC, two Minor Revision applications were submitted, MR-142 for 
Bowie #1 and MR-209 for Bowie #2. The intent of those revisions was to update the permitting and on-site 
contact information since Basil Bear has recently retired.  
 
The new primary contact for permitting and on-site inspections for the Bowie #1 and #2 mines is Art Etter and 
he can be reached at  
 

Office:  970-929-8001   
Email:  AEtter@wolverinefuels.com 
Mailing address:  
Bowie Resources, LLC 
P.O. Box 1488 
Paonia, CO 81428 

 
The secondary contact for permitting is Ryan Wilson and he can be reached at  
 

Office:  970-852-0110 
Email:  RWilson@wolverinefuels.com 
Mailing address:  
Bowie Resources, LLC 
9815 South Monroe St, Suite 203 
Sandy, UT 84070 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions.  

 

 

 

Sincerely. 

 
Basil R. Bear 

Mine Manager 

mailto:RWilson@wolverinefuels.com

